Camboon Primary School

An Independent Public School

Newsletter



Date: 2 November 2022 Term: 4 Volume: 14

olume: 14





CALENDAR OF EVENTS:

Thursday 3 November

- E-Safety Incursion Y1—Y6
- E-Safety Parent Session 6.30pm—8.00pm

Thursday 17 November

- Kindy and new parent Orientation 1.00pm—1.45pm
- Uniform Shop open for new families 1.45pm—3.00pm

Friday 18 November

Assembly—Italian

Special Events

As always, we have had a busy few weeks with some awesome events for our students.

WASO Wind Quintet

It was very special to have the WASO Wind Quintet play for our students and for them to enjoy the talented musicians. Thanks to Mrs Bojanich for organising this incursion to give our students the opportunity to hear from these professionals.

Water Week

Well done to Mrs Mekins and the team for organising a week of great learning, competitions and the Water Corp incursion which supports our students to think about being water wise and sustainability. The focus of this year's incursion was Water in Aboriginal Culture. These kids are our future and it's important for them to have the best knowledge and values to keep our earth stable for many future generations. It was also wonderful for students and staff to support our Angkor school with Blue Dress Up Day. Well done everyone.

Language Program

Thank you to students, staff and parents for responding to our survey on which language should be taught at Camboon. It was extremely close between Italian and AUSLAN. We looked at what the three local high schools offer and as two of them offer Italian, we have decided to continue with Italian as the language at Camboon.

P&C Meeting

I hope to see some extra parents at the meeting on Monday 7 November at 6.45pm in the office meeting room.

Cyber Safety Parent Information Session

We currently have 30 parents who have RSVP'd their attendance. I am surprised with this low number as we truly believe this is vital for all parents to understand. Please email

Fiona.petkoff@education.wa.edu.au to reserve a space.

2023 planning reminder

As previously mentioned, I am currently looking at class structures for 2023. To do this, we need to know how many students we will have next year. If you are leaving the school (obviously Year 6's will be), please email me so that I have accurate numbers. We have quite a bit of space for more students in most year levels so if you know anyone wanting to come to our great school, please ask them to apply now.

Vacations at the beginning of 2023

Should you be going on an extended holiday over the summer break, and not returning when school commences on 1 February 2023, we ask that you submit this is writing please. This is a Department requirement and imperative for the February school census. Please understand that students on holidays during the school term, are recorded as having unauthorised vacation leave.

Music Assembly

Congratulations to Mrs Bojanich, the choir students, the brass ensemble students and guitar students on an amazing music assembly. It was wonderful to see our students showing what they have learned and that practice helps to achieve better results. I was very proud of each of them and wish I could play an instrument! We are very lucky to be able to offer these opportunities for our students and I hope they continue to play and let us know of their future achievements.





Janice Cuculoska—Principal

TASTE BUDS CANTEEN:

Closed Monday & Tuesday

Open Wednesday, Thursday and Friday
https://www.flexischools.com.au/

9218 1414 / 0412 530 307

UNIFORM SHOP:

Online orders or office drop box www.quickclig.com.au

Open from 8.450am to 9.00am Every Tuesday in Term 4 of 2022 Camboon Primary School Forder Street, Noranda WA 6062 Email: Camboon.PS@education.wa.edu.au Website: camboonprimaryschool.wa.edu.au Phone: 9218 1400

AUSSIE OF THE MONTH

The Aussie of the Month Award is a West Australian primary school based award program which has been in operation for over ten years, with the participation of hundreds of schools across the state.

Like all of our awards the 'Aussie of the Month' recognises personal endeavour, achievement and contribution to the community. The awards also reflect some of the values we share as Australians, a sense of fair play, generosity of spirit, commitment to community, participation and a real concern for the environment.

Congratulations to our October Aussie of the Month recipient



Anastasija S-Room 4

MONSTER SMILES

Monster Smiles is an initiative created by one of our former students, Joe. You can read about Joe and his journey to develop Monster Smiles at

https://www.monstersmiles.com.au. Joe believes that when we practice random acts of kindness, it releases positivity: We feel better and the recipients of our acts feel better, which then makes them more likely to be kind to other people.

This year we have introduced a "Smiles and Kindness" Award for students who are positive role models within the school. The award will be presented by Mrs Cuculoska at assemblies. Students will receive a certificate, and a Monster Smiles pillowcase, donated by Joe.

Congratulations to our October Smiles and Kindness recipient



Natalija S-Room 9

Merit Ceritificates Friday 28 October 2022

ı	EC2	Hassan S	Kevin H
ı	EC3	Marcel K	Isabella L
ı	Rm 1	Rafael F	Samreen M
ı	Rm 2	Davis T	Aria-Rose S
ı	Rm 3	Aminata T	George O
ı	Rm 4	Vivian N	Alexander L
ı	Rm 7	Fassou S	Sean L
ı	Rm 8	Leilani W	Giuseppe V
ı	Rm 9	Ava C	Rocky V
ı		Skye M	•
ı	Rm 10	Sabaa M	Trinity G
ı	Tm 15	Bless M	Yamen Q
ı		Mila B	
ı	Rm 16	Samuel L	Alexander D
ı		Jamerson N	
ı	Rm 17	Julian F	Xavier J
ı			



P&C Message

Canteen

Taste buds last day opening for term 4 will be Friday 9 December. A special end of year lunch will be decided and advertised closer to the time. We thank you for your continued support.



Before School, After School and Vacation Care onsite at Camboon Primary School.

Should you require information regarding school holiday programs please visit their website or the school office or phone 0456 857 463.

FOR SCHOOL HOLIDAYS PROGRAMS, PLEASE REFER TO THEIR WEBSITE

P&C Halloween Disco

P&C Halloween Disco - this was another great event for Camboon students. Congratulations to the P&C for organising the event and running it so smoothly. The kids had a wonderful time and looked amazing in their costumes. It was also great to see so many parents enjoying the music which was run by Jesse, a former Camboon student. It was also wonderful to see former students helping out with selling things. I love the fact that they want to come back and help. It shows that we are always part of the Camboon family.

















